HART COUNTY HOSPITAL AUTHORITY
Minutes of Meeting

January 21, 2014

The quarterly meeting of the Hart County Hospital Authority was held Tuesday January 21, 2014 at 5:00 pm at the Adult Leaning Center on Benson Street in Hartwell, Georgia.  Chairman Tony Hilton called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm and declared a quorum present.  In addition to Chairman Hilton, other authority members present were Robert Clark, Larry Fouch, Alice Glenn, Gordon Irwin, John Herron, M. S. Smith, James Spencer and David Thompson.

Attorney Robert E. Ridgway, Jr. was also present.

The minutes of the October 15, 2013 meeting were unanimously approved on a motion by Mr. Herron and seconded by Mr. Thompson

A current financial summary was presented by Ms. Smith and a copy is attached to these minutes.

Chairman Hilton reviewed the process to fill expiring terms of members.  In addition to three current members, Mr. Clark, Ms. Glenn and Mr. Hilton, two additional names, Ruth Daniel and Margaret Ann McCormick, were presented.  
Mr. Spencer presented the ballots and Mr. Clark, Ms. Glenn and Mr. Hilton were unanimously re-elected to their positions.  Mr. Ridgway presented the Oath of Office to each re-elected member at this time.  Chairman Hilton will contact Ms. Daniel and Ms. McCormick and advise them of the outcome and thank them for their interest in serving.
Mr. Spencer then presented ballots for the election of officers and the following were elected:


Tony Hilton

Chairman


Alice Glenn

Vice Chairman


M. S. Smith

Secretary/Treasurer

Chairman Hilton updated the authority on a recent visit with Dr. Reddy regarding the Urgent Care Clinic.  Although traffic is not what he anticipated it to be at this point, Dr. Reddy expressed his desire to continue to have a clinic in Hartwell.  He further expressed exploring the possibility of lowering the rent and utilities.  Dr. Reddy is to gather data on current rental rates for comparison and report back to Chairman Hilton.   Attorney Ridgway reviewed the terms of the lease between the authority and Dr. Reddy.
Attorney Ridgway advised the authority that an annual audit is a legal requirement.  On a motion by Mr. Spencer and seconded by Mr. Fouch, Ms. Glenn was authorized to shop rates and engage a firm to handle the annual audit.
Due to a recent article in the local newspaper, clarification was made to the authority regarding the amount of funding previously committed.  The authority has committed $125,000 to the county for a new ambulance and $107,000 for a walking trail project.

Ms. Smith was asked to invite a representative from the Y to the next meeting to give an update on the Healthy Hart program.  She was also asked to invite Ilka McConnell to give an update on the walking trail project.

It was agreed the authority should begin entertaining requests for future projects for “unmet needs of healthcare in community” as we anticipate another payment in July.

The meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.

M. S. Smith

Secretary

